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(Gavel).

Will the Energy and Economic

Development Committee please come to order.

Good

10

morning, everyone.

11

in the Christmas spirit, in that we have almost snow

12

falling in this room.

13

little sweaters and jackets and things, or you might

14

have to run around a little bit outside to warm up.

15

And you notice our building is

So I hope you brought your

Thank you for being here, everyone.

16

introduce the members of our Committee, our

17

Vice-Chair, Mr. Danny Mateo, our members,

18

Mr. Carroll, Mr. Hokama, and Mr. Kane.

19

for being here.

20

Taguchi, our Analyst.

21

Let me

Thank you

Our Staff, Tammy Frias and Lance

This morning we have two items on our agenda.

22

The first item is EED-7, which is the County of

23

Maui's Economic Development Program, and the second

24

item, which will be about an hour later, will be

25

EED-14, the Maui County Business Resource Center.
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1

I'll take testimony at the beginning of each of the

2

items as they come up.

3

ITEM NO.7:

COUNTY OF MAUl ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM

(C.C. No. 03-127)
4

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

At this time I would like to turn the

6

program over to Jeanne Skog from the MEDB, the Maui

7

Economic Development Board, or a representative.

8

see Leslie walking up here.

9
10

MS. WILKINS (from the audience):
CHAIR TAVARES:

I

No, no, Jeanne's here.

Oh, Jeanne's here, okay.

And she'll give

11

a brief introduction first, before we have the

12

panelists come forward to do their presentation.
Jeanne, do you have a microphone there?

13
14

MS. SKOG:

Yes, I do.

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

MS. SKOG:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Testing.
Yes.

Just say something.
Is it on?
You want to do your introductory

18

remarks first and then bring the screen down or you

19

want the screen down first?

20

MS. SKOG:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

My remarks are to do with the screen, but
Okay.

Well, why don't we take about a

two-minute recess while we bring the screen down.

23

MS. SKOG:

Okay.

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

RECESS:

Recess.

(Gavel) .

9:07 a.m.
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1

RECONVENE:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel)

The meeting's reconvened.

Okay,

Jeanne, it's all yours.

3

4

9:09 a.m.

Note:

PowerPoint presentation by representatives of the
Maui Economic Development Board, Inc.

5

6

MS. SKOG:

Thank you, Council Chair -- I'm sorry, Council

7

Chair -- Committee Chair Tavares and the rest of the

8

Members of the Committee for this opportunity.

9

this on?

It doesn't --

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

MS. SKOG:

Okay.

Is

Yes, it is.

Thanks for this opportunity to basically

12

share with you some information on where high tech

13

is today.

14

many of you remember, to diversify our economy, and

15

in diversifying back then it meant launching into

16

high tech.

17

Colin Cameron's words from back then when he worked

18

with Hannibal Tavares to look at a new way to

19

balance the economy in Maui County.

20

looking back 20 years ago, the -- looking back 20

21

years ago his comments about being -- not being an

22

easy task or a quick fix certainly came to be.

23

Over 20 years ago we set a course! as

I thought it was fitting to look back at

And I think

I'm going to go through eight points to tell

24

you about where tech is today, beginning with 136

25

million and counting.

Basically that represents the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
{o~o\

C~A_~nan

INC.

EED 12/1/03

6

1

revenue that high tech is generating today, and

2

basically the -- that is telling us that the

3

commitment that we set over to 20 years ago, the

4

investment of that time and energy that we've put in

5

over the 20 years is really paying off.
In the next slide we try to put some hard

6
7

numbers on it.

And looking at high tech as an

8

aggregate, the 136 million there, we were trying to

9

figure out a way to convey what does that 136 really

10

mean.

And so we took, for instance, the annual

11

report figures from Maui Land & Pine, annual report

12

figures from HC&S, and then we took the rooms at six

13

major hotels in Wailea and the Maui Prince using a

14

rev PAR rate of $193 a room and the number of rooms

15

in those six hotels to not just

16

is better than that or anything like that, but just

17

to put some meaning behind the 136 million.

18

think that was a really striking comparison to show

19

where tech has really come in the past 20 years.

- -

to not say this

And I

20

We set out on high tech back in the beginning

21

of 19 -- the 1980s after a hit in the late '70s with

22

the United Airlines strike.

23

happened at 9/11 was truly a test for how well this

24

industry survived or how resilient it was after

25

9/11.

And I think what

And what happened -- this is from forecast
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1

right after 9/11, was a true indication that it was

2

quite resilient.

And in fact since then, tech has

3

grown even more.

And you're going to hear some of

4

those stories, after my presentation, in more

5

detail.
So basically we are diverse.

6

They are very

7

large companies, large from Maui's point of view

8

anyway, with Boeing at about 200 employees and

9

there -- sorry, this didn't come through as a photo,

10

but basically there's Boeing, at 200 employees, to

11

TC Kokua, who has five employees.

12

companies and small companies, large operations like

13

the suite of telescopes on Haleakala, and one of the

14

newest additions to the high tech community, Micro

15

Gaia, with their domes in the other part of the R&T

16

Park.

17

large operations, and some very information-based

18

companies.

19

So it's big

So there's big companies and small companies,

This is a representation of the companies

20

that are here.

There's -- this is certainly not

21

exhaustive in terms of the companies that are

22

engaged in high tech, but this is meant to convey to

23

you that there are some major names here, including

24

some old -- very home-grown ones, and again, you're

25

going to hear from a representative of these
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companies later on.
This is world class.

High tech on Maui is

3

quite world class.

Looking at just the natural

4

assets that we offer, we are one of the top five

5

viewing locations in the world on Haleakala.

6

offer year-round temperate climates in terms of the

7

ag and biotech kinds of activities, multiple

8

climatic zones, and that has rolled into -- those

9

natural assets have rolled into us developing some

We

10

sort of man-made assets, if you will, over time,

11

including the suite of telescopes on Haleakala under

12

the oversight of the University of Hawaii and the

13

Air Force Research Lab, and then of course the

14

GEODSS suite of telescopes as well.

15

the Faulkes Telescope, which is the new -- newest

16

addition that is devoted and dedicated to education.

17

It's a link between University of Hawaii and

18

England.

19

We also boast

We also have the Pacific Disaster Center,

20

which is international in scope, particularly

21

focused on the Pacific region in disaster management

22

and mitigation.

23

telescopes include deep and near space applications,

24

orbital debris tracking, near earth asteroid

25

tracking, so all of which is a mouthful for me, but

The explorations in terms of the
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1

anyway, pretty world class, and I think you'll find

2

that the ,telescope work on Haleakala is on the map

3

internationally.

4

Okay.

It does pay a living wage, and what we mean

5

by that -- go to the next slide -- the average

6

annual income in the R&T Park is $60,000 a year.

7

Now/ what -- what does that mean in terms of what it

8

takes to live here?

9

study produced by -- this self-sufficiency standard

10

for Hawaii, and it did a report on what it costs to

11

really live here.

12

cross-hatch t which is the second column from the

13

right, that is the cost of what it takes for an

14

adult and an infant and pre-schooler to live here.

15

And the reason we

16

is we were trying to get to what it takes as close

17

as we possibly could to the 60,000.

18

higher basically if you have two adults, but

19

that's -- but that's the way to compare the wage

20

scale that we currently have with what tech offers

21

in comparison to what it really takes to live here.

22

By the way, that says excluding Lahaina, because

23

Lahaina's cost is actually even higher, as the study

24

has found out.

25

2003, so it's very, very recent.

Well, recently there was a

And if you look at the

we did that versus two adults

So it's even

The study was produced in April
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This quote out of the sufficiency standard I

1

2

think is very significant, the fact that only two of

3

the ten largest occupations offers a sufficient wage

4

base is pretty critical, and, if you notice, it's

5

nursing and technology.

6

you know, ten -- the list of ten really meets that

7

need.

8
9

None of the other ten --

Work force is increasingly a key for us to
keep growing and competing.

In fact, work force is

10

literally the second question that companies ask us

11

about as we're talking to them about starting a

12

business here or relocating a business here.

13

want to know what our supply is, what our pipeline

14

is for work force development.

15

been the recipients of tremendous help and support

16

from Senator Inouye in developing the Women in

17

Technology program.

18

and demonstration project that taps into the women

19

and minorities in our -- in our community.

20

way, it includes boys.

21

it's exclusively about women, but it does include

22

boys, because this is about achieving parity in the

23

programs.

24

25

They

We fortunately have

It has become a national pilot

By the

I know a lot of people think

We provide tremendous technical assistance in
the community for creating the pipeline.
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with recruitment and retention.

And it does take us

2

into looking at education, because basically that's

3

the foundation for preparing a suitable work force

4

for our future.

5

very strongly at kamaaina, not just the kamaaina who

6

are here, but the kamaaina who have gone away, and

7

looking at very aggressive ways to bring them back.

8

We also look at how to marry science with our

9

culture here, and most recently have been working

It has also taken us to looking

10

with the Hawaiian community on a program called

11

Sense of Place that is going to orient all the

12

workers on Haleakala with the culture and historical

13

significance of Haleakala so there is that

14

sensitivity as they work in that location.

15

So some really specific examples of where our

16

work force efforts have gone, work force and

17

education efforts have gone, the High Tech Maui

18

Holiday Job Fair was launched last year.

19

first one.

20

December 29th basically because the first one was so

21

successful.

22

have more this year, because of the success of the

23

last one -- 400 participants, as you can see there,

24

and as far as we know so far, 19 placements,

25

including one of an agriculture major who was

It was the

We are going into it again this year on

We had 15 companies -- and we plan to
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1

working at the hotels who ended up getting a job

2

with an agribiotech company here.
computer operator apprenticeship, this was

3

4

the first apprenticeship approved by the State in 20

5

years.

6

and Jamie Legsay, who you see there, actually was

7

hired by MECO as a result of her two-year stint in

8

the program.

9

the way, in the MECO program.

We have sent five apprentices through it,

She's the first female engineer, by
This is a photo of,

10

at the top, the Project East program at Baldwin

11

High.

12

year go through the program, and what we understand

13

from the companies that are working in tech, it is

14

really relevant because it is project based, lab

15

based, and team based.

16

the tech world, and so it's a great start into that

17

kind of environment.

It is in five high schools.

300 students a

That is how work is done in

The bottom is FSEA, Future Scientists &

18
19

Engineers of America.

Emily Haines has been

20

doing -- going gangbusters up there and loves the

21

program.

22

single year, and that is going into Lanai, I

23

believe.

800 students go through that program every

24

MS. WILKINS (from the audience):

25

MS. SKOG:

Lanai and Molokai.

Lanai and Molokai as well.

By the way, the
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1

fact that these programs are achieving the numbers

2

they are is really indicative of how effective the

3

teachers are seeing it, because none of these

4

programs are mandated.

5

the schools by choice, by choice of the teachers, by

6

teachers who are wishing to champion the program in

7

their schools.
Excite Camp.

8
9

They've all been taken into

Excite Camp is a program

specifically for native Hawaiian middle school

10

girls, and 25 students go through that every single

11

year.

12

Force Research Lab on Haleakala, as well as MCC.

13

It's a three-day program.

14

through the Tech Careers Day, where we bring 60

15

students into the park every year.

16

Introduce Girls to Engineering is a one-day affair

17

where girls job shadow engineers from the County,

18

from public sector, and -- I'm sorry, private sector

19

as well for the whole day.

20

really enlightening experience.

21

We do that in collaboration with the Air

We do job shadowing

And the

That's always been a

And then MentorNet basically ties women and

22

girls with industry mentors to kind of help usher

23

them through some of the difficult challenges that

24

women do face as they try -- as they try to get into

25

science and tech careers and more importantly stay
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1

with it.
1,500 teachers a year are reached through the

2
3

workshops and training that we do through the Women

4

in Tech program as well.

5

the Akamai Internship program, is the result of a

6

collaboration with the Center for Adaptive Optics

7

out of University of San -- Santa Cruz in

8

California.

9

internships.

And our newest program,

This year it resulted in 15 paid
And by the way, the internships paid

10

$3,000 for the summer internships, and next year it

11

will continue.

12

In fact,

it's going to grow.

So this photo is of some of the interns, but

13

I think the photo is also significant because of the

14

partners that are shown here, some of you may --

15

where's my -- recognize Wallette Pellegrino and Mark

16

Hoffman from the college, and Clyde Sakamoto, of

17

course.

18

She's from the Center for Adaptive Optics, so is

19

Lisa Hunter, and then the students.

20

Jo Janai(?) is from Air Force Research Lab.

One student in particular is -- this is a

21

great story.

Kawai is actually from Keanae, and her

22

mother told me at this ceremony that Kawai always

23

had an interest in the stars.

24

she was five years old she'd ask her mother to take

25

her outside to go look at the stars, and Kawai has

She said from when
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followed that through this program and taking it

2

into a course of work in astronomy at UH Hilo now.

3

So she's really quite a touching story, and it's

4

just a great, great experience.

5

We don't do this alone t

and there's a lot

6

of -- as this slide is meant to show you t there's a

7

lot of others involved in this, everyone from the

8

Federal level to the companies that all help and

9

participate with us through internships or whatever

10

kinds of experiences that would enhance work force,

11

Air Force Research Lab t Department of Education,

12

Kamehameha Schools, et cetera, so quite an array of

13

help to make all of this happen.

14

This is an excerpt.

And I bring this up

15

because this is another reason that we need to be

16

aggressive in work force.

17

took out a quarter-page classified ad in The Maui

18

News, and in the packets you're going to get you'll

19

get a copy of that ad.

20

employees from the Maui base of operations here to

21

do the telescopes on Haleakala for I think it's

22

about ten or 12 positions, so they were looking here

23

for workers to go to Colorado for several projects

24

that they have going up here, which tells you really

25

is a -- an indication of the breadth of expertise on

Ball Aerospace last year

They were fishing for
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1

a world class level that is here that has been

2

attracted to Maui.

3

very aggressive and very careful about retaining our

4

work force.

5

But it does mean we need to be

And the benefits are multiple in terms of the

6

high tech industry.

I'm sorry that you don't see

7

the photos here, but anyway, basically it represents

8

conservatively 20,000 room nights per year and $20.4

9

million in visitor spending.

This is over and above

10

the 136 million that I mentioned to you earlier, and

11

this is -- you know, in addition to what happens in

12

terms of education.

13

you know that the Maui Community College was a

14

recipient of a major grant to create technicians for

15

the super computing program.

16

happened had the super computing center obviously

17

had not been here.

18

For instance, I think many of

That would not have

Same with the Women in Tech program, because

19

of the tremendous activity in high tech, we were

20

able to argue for the funding and continue to argue

21

for the funding at the Federal level and also in

22

terms of some of the private foundations that we are

23

trying to tap.

24

result of the -- the tech activity here.

25

from the educational point of view as well as from a

The CFAO internships, again, as a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(Qn~n

t::;?L!.-?nqn

So both

EED 12/1/03

1

17

visitor point of view it is having an impact.
And we have been very aggressive and plan to

2

So just some idea

3

continue to be very aggressive.

4

of the variety of things we do to create leads, and

5

at anyone time we are nurturing along 25 to 30

6

leads.

7

found of getting people to come to Maui or see

8

look through an interest in Maui.

9

website alone gets about 12,000 hits monthly, 1,200

10

unique visits monthly, so that is becoming more and

11

more a critical element in our reach beyond Maui,

12

not just to prospects in terms of businesses! but

13

also prospects in terms of work force.

14

These are the most effective ways we've

By the way, the

Okay.

Once we have a lead and we're able to attract

15

them here! we do a number of other functions that

16

would help them grow here! retain their business

17

here! and expand their business here.

18

just one listing of ideas and initiatives that we

19

take on to make that happen.

20

Conference, which we do in collaboration with the

21

Air Force Research Lab, has generated 425

22

participants this year and is a tremendous source of

23

new business for the Maui Space Surveillance site on

24

Haleakala.

25

legislation like the outdoor lighting ordinance and

And this is

The annual AMOS

But it does take us into looking at
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so forth.

We do a lot of meetings -- this means a

2

lot of meetings and a lot of telephone calls as we

3

nurture these leads along and help them meet any

4

needs or questions that they might have.

Okay.

And I'm repeating this slide because work

5

6

force, again, is really critical in us being

7

aggressive, and that is going to mean a very strong

8

push in kamaaina, in attracting kamaaina who will

9

tend to stay here, versus newcomers who would --

10

whose track record has been a turnaround of two to

11

three years.

12

Maui and she is heading a program under Trex

13

Enterprises, which Allen will tell you a little more

14

about later.

Keiki Pua Dancil, by the way, is from

And finally, we have momentum.

15

The R&T Park,

16

which has been a locus -- oops -- well, you know

17

what the R&T Park looks like.

18

has been a locus of activity, and as many of you

19

participated in the ceremony that

20

received -- MEDB received a $2 million grant from

21

the Economic Development Administration to put up a

22

new building{ and that is because of the demand for

23

space.

24

the companies that you'll hear from today are really

25

bursting at the seams because of the growth they're

The park is full.

Anyway, the R&T Park

where we

And in fact a number of
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1

already experiencing or that they're going to

2

experience in the next few years, next couple years,

3

actually.

4

number of different fronts.

So it's really a positive picture on a

Okay.

5

Before I bring up four representatives

6

of the tech industry,

7

some others who are in the audience who will not be

8

speaking but who will be available for questions

9

that you might have about their

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

12

Madam Chair.

Jeanne, do you want to wait until we --

are you done with this part of it?

13

MS. SKOG:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

I want to introduce to you

Oh, yes.
Okay, let's take a recess, put the screens

up, and put the lights on.

Okay, recess.

(Gavel) .

9:30 a.m.

16

RECESS:

17

RECONVENE:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

MS. SKOG:

9 : 31 a. m.

(Gavel)

Go ahead.

Okay, I just wanted to introduce/ as I

20

mentioned, five people in the audience who will not

21

be speaking but who were able to come today, and I

22

thank them for coming, to provide any questions you

23

might have about their operations.

24

First of all/ I think many of you know him,

25

Mike Maberry, from the Institute for Astronomy, is
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here today; and next to him is Daron Nishimoto and

2

Vicky SooHoo.

3

for Boeing.

4

took a major step.

5

call a Boeing office.

6

well, Boeing's already been here, what difference

7

does that make?

8

opening a Boeing office, this is in addition to

9

having the contract for the telescopes on Haleakala,

Daron is a -- the R&D program manager
And by the way, Boeing this past year
They opened what -- what they
Now, you might be wondering,

Well, the significance is that by

10

that is a commitment on their part to bring work to

11

Maui that is not to do with that contract.

12

an expansion, and it is a very significant step for

13

us and for Boeing.

So it is

14

Next to him is Lieutenant Colonel Jeff

15

McCann, who is the Commander of the Air Force

16

Research Lab, Detachment 15.

17

in terms of all of the telescopes under the Air

18

Force jurisdiction on Haleakala, as well as the

19

Super Computing Center.

20

operations, so he's got quite a job in Maui.

21

Steve Perkins is here from as well from MEDB.

22

was the manager of the Maui R&T Center and he's now

23

helping to oversee the development of the new

24

building.

25

end.

Basically he's the guy

He oversees both

Oh, I'm sorry.
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1

site manager.

2

space, so kind of an interesting array there.

3

Leslie Wilkins you know from -- she's Vice President

4

Maui Economic Development Board and also the head of

5

the Women in Technology program, so can definitely

6

answer any questions there.

GEODSS tracks satellites in deep
And

Now it's my pleasure to introduce the next

7

8

four speakers who are -- promise to be brief but

9

insightful.

10

from Akimeka.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The first one is Andy Vliet, who is

Madam Chair.

Madam Chair.

Yes.
If perhaps you could be over there

14

and we can have them come to the podium.

15

simpler than we all kind of turning around and

16

looking up at them this way.

17

MS. SKOG:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MS. SKOG:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

It's much

Okay, some of them have
Oh.

Some of them have PowerPoints?
Oh, okay.

I think that's the
I I m sorry.

will you do the PowerPoint people first?

Yes.
Okay, we'll take another recess.
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1

RECESS:

2

RECONVENE:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

5

9: 34 a.m.
9: 35 a.m.

(Gavel)

Okay, meeting reconvened.

Go

Good morning, Members of the Committee.

My

ahead.
MR. VLIET:

6

name is Dr. Andy Vliet.

I'm a program manager with

7

a small company here in the Tech Park called

8

Akimeka.

We're a native Hawaiian-owned company and

9

an 8(a).

First slide, please.

Basically what we are is a DoD contractor

10

11

established in 1997.

12

We have offices here on Maui, in Honolulu in the Pan

13

Am Building

14

awards that we've got

15

fact, two weeks ago I was in Honolulu, we were

16

nominated for the Hawaii Business Leadership Small

17

Business Award, which was a pretty good honor for a

18

little Hawaiian-based company, but we've also got

19

some SBA successes, Ernst & Young and Government

20

Computer News, and the point of this is not to say

21

how good we are{ but it's to say the quality of the

22

work that's done locally in Hawaii.

23

please.

24

25

l

We're a local-based company.

and also in Maitland

l

Florida.

The

we've done quite well.

In

Next slide,

We've done pretty well as far as growing.
Right now we have about 27 employees here on Maui.
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We have internships.

Some of you may recall this

2

year's valedictorian from MCC was one of our

3

interns.

4

Optics.

5

the Tech Park, because especially during the summer

6

it seems like about every two weeks we get more

7

people through, but that's actually part of our

8

mission.

9

years.

We've also done the Center for Applied
In fact,

I think we're on Leslie's tour of

We've done really well in the last two
We're -- we're actually over 50 people in

10

the company, and I'm trying to fill three more

11

positions here on Maui.

12

The professional experience.

The point of

13

that is to let you know the kind of people that

14

we're looking for have at least a bachelor's, if not

15

a master's.

16

unfortunately, or maybe that's a good thing, but

17

for -- we do two kinds of things, and I'll get into

18

that in a little bit.

19

We've only got one Ph.D.,

Next slide, please.

Okay, and that kind of leverage is what

20

Jeanne was talking about.

She was talking about the

21

average salary in the Tech Park being about $60,000,

22

which is just about what it takes for a small family

23

to have living wage here on Maui.

24

area, I work in information assurance, we're well

25

above that.

In my business

And the point of that is this

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(AnA)

~?4-?nqn

24

EED 12/1/03

1

information assurance and my business area is a

2

national priority right now, and there's so few

3

people that really understand the R&D aspects of

4

information assurance that we have market power.

5

Unlike some -- you know, the tourism

6

industry, you know, PAR values go up and down.

7

Basically because of what we do, we can kind of set

8

a price.

9

pay well, but they have good benefits.

But the other point is these jobs not only
For

10

instance, at Akimeka we pay -- we pay 100 percent of

11

health insurance, and we offer both HMSA and Kaiser.

12

That's pretty unique, especially for a small

13

business.

14

401(k), life insurance, long-term disability.

15

We have profit sharing, bonus pool,

And that's not -- and that's probably pretty

16

standard across the IT industry, and the reason is

17

our capital walks out the door every night and you

18

want them to come back in.

19

puts an ad in The Maui News for engineers, we're

20

competing against a big company like that.

21

The other part of that is because as you -- you all

22

know the cost of living here on Maui isn't cheap.

23

So those kind of non-wage benefits make a difference

24

for not only our employees but their families.

25

we try and bring kamaaina home, those are important

So when Ball Aerospace
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1

things too, because they look at the total cost, not

2

just salary, but, you know, time off, profit

3

sharing, bonus, stuff like that.

4

please.

Next slide,

Basically we're kind of in three basic areas.

5

6

All of those encompass software engineering.

7

Web-based technologies and e-health are really kind

8

of the core of the company, and I head up the

9

information assurance practice.

And instead of

10

going through all of that in a lot of detail, I just

11

wanted to show you a couple examples.

12

These are some examples of our clients.

13

actually a DoD-wide program that monitors health

14

across the entire DoD.

15

left-hand corner is the Defense Medical Logistics

16

Standard Support System, and one of our contracts is

17

with the Defense Information Systems Agency.

18

Basically they're like -- they're the Verizon of

19

DoD.

20

Next slide.
ACSAP is

DMLSSS, the one in the upper

They're the phone company.

Next slide.

This is an example of our JMAR, Joint Medical

21

Asset Repository, and what this application does -

22

and this is an example of the partnerships that we

23

all work on.

24

each other at luncheons and some people go golfing

25

together and stuff like that, but this data is

I mean, everyone in this room, we see
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1

actually served across the entire DoD, across the

2

street at MHPCC.

3

with MHPCC.

4

the street to our facility, but basically what this

5

does is it allows war fighters, medical logisticians

6

in this case, to track the status of medicine,

7

suture kits, blood supplies globally.

8

what's in transit, where it's at.

9

out when a unit of blood is going to expire.

10

Pharmaceutical management, things like that.

11

is just one example of the kind of work that we're

12

doing here.

13

to the real world every day.

14

So our customer has a contract

We have a connection that runs across

You can see

You can even find

This

Like everyone else, it's being applied

Okay, the future.

Next slide.

We do a lot of things.

15

We're a little company.

We can't do everything like

16

a Boeing can do, but, you know, some of the stuff

17

that we've done { just kind of -- because we think

18

it's part of our kuleana, is Kihei Charter School.

19

They called me on a Friday afternoon.

20

computer network had gone down.

21

engineers and myself.

22

their network back up on a Friday night.

23

for Humanity, we're working on a house up in Keokea

24

in the Hawaiian Homestead subdivision.

25

ago we had 17 people up there doing the framing.

I sent four

We spent 15 hours bringing

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
UH1R)

Their

C)?'4-?090

Habitat

Two weekends

EED 12/1/03

27

1

Now, the good news is I don't have to worry about

2

losing my engineers to the construction industry.

3

Partnerships.

We're working with Clyde

4

Sakamoto and the rest of the folks at MCC on really

5

helping them to start working towards information

6

technology degreed programs.

7

people here, generally if you don't have a degree, I

8

can't sell you on a project, because our contracts

9

have a lot of requirements that say must be degreed

Like most of the

10

engineer, computer science, computer information,

11

electrical engineering, so on.

12

Public schools, we're working on a digital

13

bus project.

And I think Jeanne mentioned a young

14

lady who did the CFAO internship from Keanae.

15

of what we're trying to do with that is to build a

16

mobile computer lab using wireless technology so

17

that kids can go to Kanaha Pond, they can go to

18

Maalaea, and they can do science projects, beam that

19

experience back into the classroom using wireless

20

technology.

21

technology, because technology isn't very hard, but

22

it's to try and get kids excited in science.

23

like when I was a little kid growing up on Molokai,

24

I mean, there was -- MCC did an extension thing,

25

and, you know, that was part of what got me

Part

And kind of not just to show the
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interested in science.
And then the other part -- and some of you

2
3

actually came to our opening -- is the Joint

4

Information Technology Center Hawaii.

5

item of interest by Senator Inouye, and what the

6

intent is is to take requirements in DoD that

7

basically fall below the cut line of funding

and

8

I know you're all familiar with the cut line

and

9

elevate those, because this is the Senator's

10

This is an

interest, basically to seed the project.

11

In my business area, in information

12

assurance, it's incredibly hard to break into that

13

area.

14

a lot of security clearances.

15

Senator Inouye's interest, we were able to

16

demonstrate our capability.

17

capability from Senator Inouye's interest, let's

18

see, in the last year I've negotiated three new

19

contracts and I have two more pending negotiation in

20

information assurance, which -- which we see as a

21

good opportunity to grow the lTC, and we see it as a

22

good area for collaboration with Maui Community

23

College, but also University of Hawaii at Hilo,

24

because they -- they're part of that community too.

25

Last slide, please.

There's not many people that do it.

But because of

And from that
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1
2

And subject to your questions, that's all I
have.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

MS. SKOG:

5

the

Thanks, Andy.

Next we have Curt Leonard from

from Oceanit.

6

MR. LEONARD:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

MR. LEONARD:

9

Thank you.

Good morning.

My name is --

Could you introduce yourself agaln.
Yes.

My name is Curt Leonard.

I'm the

program manager for the Oceanit Maui operations, and

10

quickly this morning I hope to give you a brief

11

oversight of what Oceanit is all about, with the

12

focus on Maui activity, and look at a couple of the

13

projects that we're working on and look at the

14

promise of the future, which I think is pretty

15

exciting.

Next slide, please.

Oceanit is a Hawaiian-born company.

16

It was

17

founded in 1985 by Dr. Patrick Sullivan.

18

a variety of -- of awards, most recently the Pacific

19

Business News Best in Business for 2003.

20

excited about that.

21

roughly 100 employees.

22

multi-disciplined, and Oceanit's a -- I'm sorry.

23

that better?

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

MR. LEONARD:

We've won

We're real

It is a small business, with
We're mostly
Is

Yes.
Okay.

Oceanit prides itself in solving very
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difficult problems and challenges, and to achieve

2

that we have a high -- a high percentage of people

3

with advanced degrees, including Ph.D.s and Masters.

4

Next slide, please.
A quick focus on activities here on Maui.

5

It

6

was established in 1994.

We are located in the

7

Research and Technology Center.

8

focus area is lasers and optics technologies, and we

9

also have won an award we're quite proud of, the Air

Our particular

10

Force Scientific and Engineering Achievement Award.

11

Our staff currently is eleven full-time employees.

12

That's about to increase to one more in the next --

13

next week.

14

it's mostly focused on optics and lasers

15

diverse background, and our client base, as is shown

16

here.

And you can see here from our background
l

but pretty

Next slide, please.
As a Hawaiian-born company we have a strong

17

18

presence in the islands.

We have an office in

19

Kauai, Oahu, and Maui, several offices on Oahu, and

20

a small field office in San Francisco.

21

some research facilities on Oahu, Maui, and the Big

22

Island.

We do have

Next slide, please.

23

Oceanit believes -- feels very strongly about

24

promoting kamaainas, and part of that activity is an

25

internship program.

This is an internship program
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from this past summer.

We had four interns here

2

during the course of the summer.

3

from -- from the islands, and one of them attended a

4

mainland university, the rest were at either MCC or

5

University of Hawaii.

6

were involved with the Center for Adaptive Optics

7

program that was discussed earlier, and the nice

8

thing about this internship program is the long-term

9

goal is to promote local

All -- all folks

This -- two of the interns

local students and

10

encourage them to choose science as a field.

11

one of these particular gentlemen here worked out so

12

well that he's working for us permanently on a

13

part-time basis.

14

you know, there's a lot of visibility for these

15

interns.

16

Technical Conference.

17

And

And I might just point out that,

They gave a presentation at the 2003 AMOS
Next slide, please.

You can go -- just keep going down here.

18

One, two -- there's one more.

Thank you.

Just

19

briefly, I don't want to go over all these projects,

20

but this just shows you diversity of Oceanit and

21

some of the projects that we have here.

22

office is focused on electrical optics, laser

23

technologies.

24

The Oahu and the outer offices do some work in

25

environmental sciences and some activities over on

The Maui

We also do some work on sciences.
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Kauai.

2

of topics we work in.

3

It's a pretty diverse -- pretty broad range
Next slide, please.

I'm going to show you three -- three programs

4

that were conceived here on the Maui office.

The

5

first one is the HANDS program.

6

program.

7

born through the SBIR process.

8

over the years through congressional support.

9

year we have a lot -- a lot of money available to us

It's a very large

We're real excited about it.

This was

It has developed
This

10

to promote this particular -- this program.

11

a joint program.

12

Research Lab.

We're teaming with Boeing to conduct

13

this project.

And the exciting thing here, I just

14

want to point out, is our vision is to -- is to see

15

this program through 2008, and we're talking, you

16

know, if everything goes according to plan,

17

potentially millions and perhaps tens of millions of

18

dollars that will pump into the local economy here.

19

Next slide, please.

20

This is

It's overseen by the Air Force

Nanopoint is another idea that was conceived
It's -- it takes microscopes used in

21

here on Maui.

22

medical research and it makes them ten times more

23

powerful.

24

that's new and cutting edge, and we're working with

25

University of Hawaii

It's very exciting.

l

It's something

the Cancer Research Institute,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(ROR)

S?4-2090

INC.

33

EED 12/1/03

1

with them in developing this technology.

2

we've got some fund-raising activities that are

3

ongoing now.

4

technology, it also is -- part of it, we introduce a

5

way

6

lot of the medical research that's conducted today

7

is by destruction of the cells, and this provides a

8

non-destructive test.

9

They're

The exciting thing about this

a manner in which we can study live cells.

A

Next slide, please.

And lastly, the last project or the business

10

group I want to discuss is something you may have

11

heard about.

12

MOSAIC is an optical fabrication facility, but it's

13

much more than that.

14

elements associated with it.

15

manufacture optics.

16

to design not only optic, but optical systems.

17

third element of MOSAIC is to do some system

18

integration.

19

a project we're currently doing

20

integrating a piece of hardware for Haleakala.

21

the last and fourth piece of MOSAIC is an

22

educational arm that we hope to expand on as we move

23

forward.

It's our operations called MOSAIC.

MOSAIC really has four
The first is to

The second element of MOSAIC is

We work with

with Boeing.

The

We have

working on a
And

We're in preliminary discussions with MCC.

24

What we're trying to do is a lot of the local

25

talent or the talent that comes into these jobs that
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1

exist on Mauna Kea and Haleakala and the research

2

facilities on Oahu, and some of the -- you know, the

3

missile range on Kauai, a lot of that's imported.

4

And the vision is to -- is to create courses in

5

optics in which we can train local talent to provide

6

them with local jobs and give another -- another

7

dimension to the local economy.

8
9

This is my last slide.

Next slide, please.
I just want to

emphasize that Oceanit Maui is growing.

You can

10

when I first came on board in late 2002 we had six

11

full-time employees with one part-time employee.

12

Today, within a matter of a week, we're going to

13

have 12 full-time employees, and we currently have

14

two part-time employees.

15

I think a year from now, if I were to come back, we

16

would be in this range here, I think conservatively

17

we'll add another two employees to the base and

18

there's a potential there for 20, perhaps even more

19

moving forward.

20

opportunities available in this industry.

21

lot of collaborative effort within the R&TC Park.

22

You know, we work closely with Boeing, MSRC, and

23

some other companies, and a lot of team projects.

24
25

And looking to the future,

There's just a lot of good

Anyways, it's real exciting.

There's a

Oceanit is

incredibly excited about the future that exists here
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on Maui, and that's it.

2

any questions, I'd be happy to field them.

3
4

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Next slide.

If there are

1

Okay, thanks, Curt.

Our next speaker is

Allen Hunter from Trex Enterprises.
MR. HUNTER:

Council Members, good morning.

Pleasure to

6

be here today.

As you see, I have no view graphs.

7

I thought I would just mention a few high points of

8

what we're doing at Trex.

9

of speaking with a number of you in the past.

I've had the good fortune
Let

10

me remind you, Trex Enterprises is a small R&D

11

company.

12

and of those I do about 18 million of it in Hawaii.

13

So I have the largest single operation for Trex

14

Enterprises as our Hawaii operations.

15

both on Maui and on Kauai.

16

in 1990 when Rockwell Corporation chose Trex to team

17

with it to bid on the space surveillance site

18

contract.

19

subsequent competitions for that contract, but we

20

were never able to grow that part of our work beyond

21

two to four people.

22

We do about $30 million of revenue a year,

We're located

We started here on Maui

We won that year and have won two

And so we took another tack in 1998 for work

23

that would have a commercial future to it, and today

24

I have 56 employees in Hawaii.

25

problem has been hiring more employees.

And my biggest
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1

actually had no difficulty in hiring them.

It's

2

just that going through 300 resumes is pretty time

3

consuming.

4

months.

So we've been able to hire people in

5

Hawaii.

Jeanne asked me to mention that two-thirds

6

of those are local hires.

7

with that.

8

been excellent employees.

I've had to do that over the past two

And so we're very pleased

It's been very good for us.

They've

And of the work here in Hawaii, we have work

9

10

at the space surveillance site.

We have about 7,000

11

square feet of space at the R&T Park that some of

12

you have seen, and we're really out of space there

13

and looking forward to moving into the new building

14

that the MEDB is in the process of building.

15

about 3,500 square feet of thin film semiconductor

16

deposition laboratories over in the Kihei Commercial

17

Center, and then another 10,000 square feet of

18

laboratory space on Kauai.

I have

Now, the work on Maui is largely research and

19

20

development, and as such it -- well, we have

21

researchers that are paid more than people who don't

22

do that.

23

paid less, and so we have an average salary

24

substantially above the 60,000 a year that Jeanne

25

cited.

In the manufacturing area our people are

And, well, what does this mean?
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1

revenue to Maui.

2

either -- a lot of it are Federal money and some of

3

it is commercial money, and so that is all money

4

that comes to Maui and starts cycling down as it

5

changes hands through either the GET tax, the

6

corporate income tax, personal income tax.

7

county gets some benefit from it from the property

8

taxes, because most of my employees are building

9

homes.

10

The people that we have are funded

The

And so most of them are homeowners and so

the County gets a return there.

11

Jeanne showed you a photograph of Keiki Pua

12

Dancil, and that would be the one photograph I would

13

maybe come back to.

14

extol her virtues in the past.

15

people who could ultimately run our company in the

16

future.

17

employees from Maui who are among the top ten

18

employees, I would say, in the company.

19

very, very capable individuals.

A lot of you have heard of me

She's that capable.

She's one of the

And I have two

They are

20

What Jeanne didn't mention, which is

21

important to me, though, is the other lady in the

22

photo in the background, and the lady is Christine

23

Rowell(?) Adelmann.

24

lives here now.

25

She has a Ph.D. in biochemistry from Harvard, and

She's not from Maui.

She just

She works for Keiki Pua Dancil.
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1

she has just had her fourth child and wants to

2

participate in, you know, getting them educated on

3

Maui.

4

I believe will add a lot to both Maui and to the

5

State of Hawaii because of their desire to become

6

part of a community and to build families here.

And so the employees we have like Christine,

And over the past two years we've been very

7

8

busy in the company.

We have three subsidiaries

9

we've created in Hawaii.

The purpose of the

10

subsidiaries is to build companies that build value

11

for the company that are not involved in Federal

12

contracting.

13

Federal contracting

14

the reason there is for diversification of our own

15

corporate economy.

16

down sides, and we've participated in enough down

17

sides.

18

three subsidiaries.

Basically Trex Enterprises does
l

its subsidiaries do not.

And

Because we've seen up sides and

We don't want to anymore.

And so we have

They're located here on Maui.

The first one does high definition television

19

20

chip work for us.

21

joint venture with Myson Century Semiconductor of

22

Taiwan

23

foundry on Taiwan for producing the chips.

24

two other subsidiaries.

25

does high band width millimeter wave radios.

l

And that has developed into a

and we're just finishing a deal with a large

Loea Communications
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1

it's a testimony to working in Hawaii on how that

2

has taken off.

3

contract for that work, and we were demonstrating

4

the technology at Coconut Island in Honolulu.

5

University of Hawaii graciously ran a newspaper

6

article extolling the work.

7

U.S. Coast Guard wanting some radios.

8

contract -- a large contract with NMCI installing

9

radios in military installations in the State.

10

The company that Keiki Pua works for is

We started off with a Federal

The

We got a call from the
We now have a

11

called Silicon Kinetics, and I can't really tell you

12

very much about that right now.

13

corporate reasons for that.

14

really exciting part about itt is it is within, saYt

15

about $2 million of further investment of hitting

16

cash flow break even as a company.

17

very excited about that.

18

company has participated in Act 221 funding t and all

19

of the work that Keiki Pua is doing now is funded by

20

the Act 221 money that we secured last year.

21

I'm

wellt it's

What I can say, the

And so we're

That work -- Trex as a

We're just finishing another deal in this

22

same waYt and that has the real virtue of letting

23

the employees of the company retain their equity in

24

the company.

25

capitalists who would come in, and typically it's

It doesn't get diluted by venture
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1

been very sad for me to see companies start up that

2

you take somebody with a dream -- in this case the

3

technology we're pursuing in Silicon Kinetics came

4

out of Keiki Pua's doctoral research at UC San

5

Diego, and because of getting the Act 221

6

investment, we didn't have to give up equity in the

7

company.

8

even without having secured any venture capital.

9

And so all the employees -- that's an employee-owned

So we're that close to a cash flow break

10

company

11

looking forward to an exciting new year.

12

be glad to respond to any questions when the time's

13

appropriate.

still have their equity, and so we're

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

MR. HUNTER:

16

MS. SKOG:

17

And I'll

Thank you.

Thanks for the opportunity.
And our final speaker is Gene Bal (inaudible)

Computing Center.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MS. SKOG:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

MS. SKOG:

25

MR. BAL:

Madam Chair.

Yes.
Do we have a slide show?

Do you have a slide for this one?

Yes.
Okay.

That's the last one.
Madam Chair, Members of the Council, good
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1

morning.

Gene Bal, Director of the Maui High

2

Performance Computing Center, and I'm pleased today

3

to give you some overview information of the center.

4

Go ahead.

Again.

So briefly what I'm going to do is give you

5

6

some factual information, a quick fact sheet, let

7

you have a quick glimpse into current operations,

8

principally focusing on staff and facilities, give

9

you my projection of where we're going in the

10

future, and then a very quick summary.

11

please.

12

Next,

I think you're all familiar with what

13

happened over the course of the establishment of the

14

center, but fundamentally it was established in the

15

early '90s through a cooperative agreement which was

16

competitively awarded to the University of New

17

Mexico who managed the activity for eight years.

18

During the year 2000, as the cooperative agreement

19

was ending, an additional competitive award was

20

made, this time resulting in a task order contract,

21

and the new management of the center started in 2001

22

under the direction of the University of Hawaii.

23

have two principal subcontractors, you've heard of

24

them both, Boeing and Science Applications

25

International.

The time scale at the bottom shows
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1

you that the center was established in '93 and at

2

full duration in the new contract we should extend

3

ourselves into 2011.

4

Next, please.

More factual information.

As currently

5

structured, the contract has effectively a ceiling

6

of $181 million.

7

contract, in the sense that it's a four-year base

8

period of performance with three two-year,

9

essentially, options or term extensions, which takes

It is a performance dependent term

10

it at full duration to ten years.

11

are basic to an organization like Super Computing

12

Center operations, program management with an

13

emphasis on business development, directed technical

14

programs, which are the revenue generation portion

15

of the activity, and then we had a phase-in period

16

three months prior to operations.

17

The task areas

The graphic that's corning up for you now

18

really encapsulates how the center operates.

19

graphic in the middle, the five letter acronym

20

HPCMP, really is the High Performance Computing

21

Modernization Program.

22

Defense quarter of a billion dollar program, and we

23

provide services to that activity because they're

24

our principal sponsor.

25

That

That's a Department of

Surrounding that core tasking that we have,
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1

those six graphics are representations of the

2

external contracts or external revenue generating

3

activities that are present at the center.

4

you think of the center as providing core -- core

5

support to a very large program within the Federal

6

government and then we surround that with smaller

7

and when I say smaller, they range from probably

8

like $100,000 to $4 million, a number of smaller

9

programs.

So if

Next, please.

10

I couldn't get away without showing you our

11

computational configuration, and there really is a

12

lot of information there

13

really is that you need to understand that this is a

14

significant resource.

15

resource, much as many of the things in the Research

16

and Technology Park and on the island of Maui are

17

with regard to high technology.

18

is close to 2,200 individual processors, which in

19

aggregate deliver up to eight -- 3.8 trillion

20

floating point operations per second.

21

significant in terms of any kinds of rankings.

22

Those rankings obviously change on an annual basis,

23

and without continual refreshment of our technology

24

infrastructure we'll start falling off.

25

t

but I think the take away

This is a national level

The take away here

Makes us

Next.

Those external contracts, herefs a listing
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1

current listing of those external contracts.

2

number 20 right now.

3

different Federal organizations back in Washington,

4

D.C., out here in the Pacific region.

All the major

5

armed services are represented there.

So there's a

6

number of these.

7

$17 million.

8

9

They

You can see a number of

Current aggregate funded value is

Next.

One of the reasons and the principal reason
behind the increase in staffing that you see

10

portrayed here over the past two years, the

11

principal driving reason is that collection of 20

12

external revenue generating activities.

13

those is awarded, we have to add staff in order to

14

execute the contract.

As each of

Next.

15

What you're going to see is if you do the

16

calculations, in terms of full-time equivalents,

17

we're up 56 percent in the last two years, and an

18

increase of 66 percent in head count.

19

to 83 staff right now, 78 full-time equivalents.

20

Next, please.

21

So we're up

That has placed an extraordinary burden on

22

our 30,OOO-square-foot facility.

This is a

23

schematic of the office layout as well as the

24

computing room floor.

25

things, I guess.

I draw your attention to two

One is the areas outlined in red
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1

are the internal construction activities that we've

2

engaged in in the last three or four months in order

3

to house more employees.

4

in my mind, all available space within the center

5

and converted it now to office space, where

6

available.

7

are caveated, but fundamentally we have room for

8

five more people right now.

We have essentially taken,

Secondly, in yellow, and some of those

Next.

So the take away here is all the

9

10

non-intrusive modifications have been exhausted, and

11

in fact we've leased space external to the facility

12

now.

13

Next slide.
So what do I see for the future?

I see that

14

we're going to execute the contract through the year

15

2011.

16

base, and that is bringing revenue into the center.

17

Right now we do not service private industry or

18

commercial activities l but I see that changing

19

within the next two years.

20

projections of an additional 15 staff, or another 20

21

percent increase in staffing.

22

facilities within the park, an additional 600 square

23

feet.

24

I'm going to have to lease another 1,500 square feet

25

in the parkl and -- go ahead.

We have a dramatically increasing business

This year I see

We have leased

In order to accommodate 15 more employees,

And fundamentally on
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1

the last view graph there was an optimum sizing of

2

the activity at 50,000 square feet,

3

a tremendous increase in facilities.

so that would be

The summary here is that there is a positive

4

5

outlook for the future.

6

some of the activities we're engaged in, but as you

7

grow and as you are successful, there are some

8

associated challenges.

9

the form of staffing and facilities for us.

10
11

This is a representation of

Principally those come in

With that, I will end this portion of the
presentation.

12

MS. SKOG:

I'm here.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh, there you are.

Are we done?

Okay.

14

All right, Members, we'll take a recess at this

15

point.

16

at 10:20.

We'll take our morning break, so come back

RECESS:

18

RECONVENE:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

10: 27 a.m.

(Gavel)

Will the meeting please

reconvene.

21
22

(Gavel).

10:10 a.m.

17

20

Recess.

Jeanne, if you could do us the honors again
and introduce your panelists here.
MS. SKOG:

I'd be happy to.

Thank you very much.

To my

24

right is Gene Bal from the Super Computing Center,

25

Curt Leonard from Oceanit, Andy Vliet from Akimeka,
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1

and Allen Hunter from Trex Enterprises, in addition

2

to those in the audience that I had mentioned.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

Members, at

4

this time do you have any questions for any of the

5

panelists or presenters today?

6

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Mr. Mateo.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

For the

7

panelist, I believe Mr. Leonard, Oceanit, on your

8

presentation under environmental science there was a

9

component identified as desalinization.

Can you

10

tell me where you're at at this point and to what

11

extent you're doing desal research or -- I don't

12

know what it is.

13

MR. LEONARD:

Sure.

Desalinization is an Oahu project.

I

14

don't have in depth knowledge of it, but I can share

15

a little bit about it.

16

process of building a pilot plant on Oahu.

17

blessing about a month or two ago.

18

process of trying to get the part of the large

19

desalinization plant that would come after this

20

pilot plant.

21

proving the technology with this pilot plant.

22
23
24
25

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

We have -- we're in the
We had a

We're in the

So right now, in the process of

And where is the technology insofar as

being able to do this transition?
MR. LEONARD:

We

the technology has been developed.

We're in the process of proving it.

So we
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1

basically -- Oceanit traveled -- literally traveled

2

the world looking at desalinization plants

3

throughout the world and tried to incorporate the

4

best ideas from -- from around the world into this

5

plant that's, you know, in the process of being

6

built.

7

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

And with today's technology, is the

8

cost of this conversion from saltwater to, you know,

9

drinking water, has the technology made that

10
11
12
13
14

15

transition more affordable?
MR. LEONARD:

I don't honestly know.

I wouldn't want to

try and guess that.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

And the existing plant on Oahu, that

is -- like what is the capacity of that plant?
MR. LEONARD:

You know, I'm not sure.

It's in the -- I

16

don't know.

17

to these questions, if you'd like, but I just don't

18

know off the top of my head.

19
20

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

I can get back to you with the answers

Yeah, I'd be interested in getting

additional information -

21

MR. LEONARD:

Absolutely.

22

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

23

MR. LEONARD:

24

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

about the desal component.

Sure.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

So to follow up on that, I'm
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1

sorry if I missed that, what is your role in that

2

project?

3

MR. LEONARD:

I really don't have an immediate role.

I

4

just listed it as one of the projects that Oceanit

5

is engaged in.

6

basically

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

MR. LEONARD:

9

I oversee the Maui activities, which

Oh, okay.
Yeah, so it's just a project that's

maintained on the Oahu office, and I can contact the

10

project lead there and make sure all the questions

11

are properly answered.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

If, Mr. Mateo, you could get

13

together and make sure the questions are answered.

14

I guess you can tell we have an interest in that

15

particular area

16

MR. LEONARD:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

Absolutely.
here on Maui with all of our

challenges.

19

MR. LEONARD:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

MR. LEONARD:

22

VI CE - CHAI R MATEO:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

Yes.

No.

Yes, thank you.
Thank you.
Thank you.

Any other questions?
Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Kane.
Ms. Skog, I think

everybody here'S for one common cause, and they're
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looking forward to the new building being built.

2

Can you give us

3

forgive me.

4

going on with the new building, when that's going to

5

be ready, and if all the spots in it are already

6

taken and you're already looking ahead to the next

7

component of the park?

8
9

MS. SKOG:

and if I missed it, please

Can you give us an update on what's

Thank you, yes, lId be very happy to.

We have

been moving very aggressively on the planning for

10

that building.

We do have a number of requirements

11

that are -- that we must comply with because it is

12

Federal money.

13

in putting up that building that one might not have

14

if there weren't that money involved.

15

happy to comply with it, but it does mean some

16

additional steps.

17

completed the selection of the construction manager

18

and the A&E -- architects and engineering, were

19

about to select the architectural and engineering

20

firm in the process of doing that.

21

we will be completed and ready to move in in early

22

'05.

So there are probably steps involved

We're very

But at this point we have

Our hope is that

So that's -- that's the current plan.

23

And it is -- at this point it's pretty well

24

subscribed as far as the space goes, which doesn't

25

necessarily take into account the growth that you're
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1

hearing today.

2

looking at is securing under Maui ownership the Maui

3

R&T Center, for a variety of reasons, but one of

4

which is to maximize the space that that might have

5

for the growth that is happening.

6

Actually, one of the areas we're

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So provide us with some clarity now

7

on the new building, it's going to be for new

8

clientele or is it going to provide for growth from

9

the existing folks that you have at the park?

10

MS. SKOG:

It's a combination.

It's all to do with

11

growth, and so, for instance, Trex mentioned that

12

they are looking at the new building.

13

they can grow further.

14

where they are in the R&T Center, and so need to

15

continue there, going into what we call kind of a

16

mezzanine level of growth in a new space.

17

they've exceeded all the possibilities in the R&T

18

Center.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Basically

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Hokama, got a question?

Yes, thank you.

My question is - -

well, I have a few questions, if you would

23

25

They cannot grow any further

Thank you.

Thank you.

It is so that

- -

Sure.
-- allow me, please.

First of all,

I hope all of you will participate in the upcoming
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1

general plan update.

2

in the existing community plan, while we have

3

policies and objectives of economic diversification,

4

we specifically only highlight the visitor industry

5

and agriculture.

6

importance of us increasing ability of the high tech

7

industry to expand on Maui

8

to have a specific statement of the role we expect

9

it to play in Maui County's future and the

It is interesting to note that

As part ofl I would saYI the

l

it may be desirous of us

10

objectives and policies that the County would

11

continue to foster and advocate for to allow the

12

opportunities for our -- our resident employment

13

base.

So I would ask you to consider that.
My question is for our sister islands of

14

15

Lanai and Molokai

16

connected County, we're very wired, what is the

17

prospects of the high tech industry, whether it be

18

through the park or other ventures, to utilize what

19

those two islands may be able to offer?

20

geographical problem by not being on the same

21

island?

22

answer.

23

MR. BAL:

l

and basically we are a very

And is it a

I don't know who would care to provide an

Any longer -- and it clearly has caveats

24

associated with it, but any longer with the band

25

width that's available in the State, and especially
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1

in the mainland, but even within the State the

2

connectivity within the State is generally running

3

at something called Optical Carrier 12, which is,

4

you know, 620 megabits per second, so it's fairly

5

high band width.

6

access point for each -- you know, for this very

7

broad-based connectivity, which in general is good

8

within the State, but it's reaching that specific

9

end point, the point of presence, if you will, for

10

The dilemma I think is the final

each of the activities.
So I think that leads to an availability, but

11
12

it might call for some additional infrastructure

13

development, at least to get to that final end

14

point.

15

medical transcription activity that's occurring on

16

Lanai.

17

capability we're talking about, because at least as

18

I understand it, that medical transcription

19

capability that is being performed on Lanai is

20

actually being introduced from like Illinois or some

21

central point in the midwest.

22

some examples of the development of high technology,

23

and it's a very, you know, generalized and broad

24

area, but you have some examples of the capability

25

to do something like that.

One thing that I -- I'm fairly aware of is a

I think that falls into the kind of

So I think you have
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1

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

If I may.

Continue.
Chair, thank you.

The reason I

4

brought it up is in one of the presentations one of

5

the challenges was to expand our infrastructure for

6

technology.

7

that in their highlight of their visual

8

presentation, and that's part of the question I

9

bring up, is that I think, whether it be Molokai or

I believe one of the presenters had

10

Lanai, we can overcome that infrastructure challenge

11

if that's what is needed.

12

in many of your slides obviously the Defense

13

Department has a big, big influence on some of the

14

contracts that companies on Maui apply for and

15

produce work for.

16

it's not mentioned, I would consider that Maui

17

Molokai or Lanai would also be able to provide an

18

additional degree, maybe not much, but an additional

19

degree of security as far as a concern.

20

not in anyone's presentation, but is that a concern

21

to the companies already based on Maui, security?

22

Mr. Hunter.

23

MR. HUNTER:

And I bring it up because

So on the other hand, although

And it's

That's one of the reasons that a number of us

24

are so anxious to be able to get into a different

25

building in the Tech Park, because the lack of being
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1

able to conduct national security operations within

2

the MRTC limits the expansion into that area of work

3

for a lot of companies.

4

you make, though, about either Molokai or Lanai,

5

that certainly that -- I would think that that would

6

be a positive point.

7

answer when you first raised the question because it

8

can be a little complicated.

9

It's an interesting point

I was -- I was hesitating to

Our company, for example, is not looking at

10

expanding there right now, but those largely are

11

company dynamics.

12

I would like to get a nucleation and an expansion of

13

people before spreading out even more, but I would

14

say that it will depend a lot on the type of work

15

that is being done.

16

categories of employees you might look at, those

17

that are indigenous from the two islands and those

18

that you might import.

Since we have so few people here,

Because there are sort of two

19

And we have been -- at Trex we've been

20

particularly successful with our operation on Kauai,

21

because it's largely a manufacturing operation.

22

take kids out of high school, out of the car

23

mechanics, that sort of thing, and just retrain them

24

on the spot, and that works really well.

25

have to try to replace the higher educational -- the
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1

collegiate educational system for those particular

2

employees.

3

software and data management there are probably a

4

lot of jobs that there could be training programs

5

for that would take the employees and then you'd

6

have a very stable work force that could have very

7

decently paying jobs, and it would be good for a

8

company simply because employees could be very

9

stable.

I would think that in the area of

And so I think that there's a possibility

10

for doing that, and that will depend on exactly what

11

the work is, but certainly conceivably I don't think

12

that the communications infrastructure has to be a

13

problem.

I think that can be overcome.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

15

MS. SKOG:

Thank you.

A couple of points.

Jeanne.

There are definitely

16

examples that we've become aware of in the past

17

couple of years that actually apply to Indian

18

reservations who have taken advantage of 8(a) kind

19

of status to secure work from the Federal

20

government, for one thing, for doing data entry kind

21

of activities on the reservations, but also doing

22

corporate work.

23

terms of Lanai and Molokai, because if you -- if

24

infrastructure is not an issue, and it seems to be

25

less of one than it was even five years ago, then it

And that's always intrigued me in
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1

may be just going after that, figuring out what is

2

that formula to start that kind of operation.
We did actually collaborate with Pacific

3

4

Disaster Center and Trex to go after a grant about

5

three years ago that would have included -- I

6

believe it was Molokai, you know/ as part of the

7

operation, and it had to do with data entry, I

8

believe, or data collection.

9

that.

So we had looked at

The grant didn't come through.

It was part

10

of going after Homeland Security money, but I still

11

think it is -- it is definitely viable.

12

figuring out the pieces in the formula to make it

13

happen.

14

MR. VLIET:

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

16

MR. VLIET:

It's just

Can I add a -Please.

As far as the security aspect, actually, for

17

my line of work we need some very specific

18

facilities, cleared facilities for processing, but

19

you can build those anywhere.

20

one in this room.

The connectivity, as Gene said,

21

isn't a problem.

I think the real issue comes down

22

to how do you -- especially, you know, growing up on

23

Molokai and, you know, coming home after, you know,

24

being away is how do we get youngsters interested in

25

these kinds of careers?

I mean I can build

Because if we can develop
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1

our own work force here, they're going to stick.

2

They know gasoline is $2.60 a gallon or whatever it

3

is, but they also know that aunty is just down the

4

road, uncle lives up in Hoolehua, and that's the

5

kind of thing -- because if we spend so much money

6

and time developing, improving the education system

7

but don't have the jobs, all we're doing is

8

exporting the wealth of our youth and, you know,

9

financial tax to other places.
So, you know, we -- and that's a little bit

10
11

about my presentation, is why we're focusing on

12

kids, so that when they're 18, unlike me, you know,

13

I went off to college and got my doctorate and all

14

that and I came home and no more job.

15

the mainland, come back next year, no more job.

16

eventually, you know, I found a job here at Akimeka,

17

but that's the kind of -- you know, you need to grow

18

both.

19

grow the infrastructure, what Jeanne is doing, you

20

need to grow the education system.

21

the jobs on Molokai, Lanai, Hana.

22

you're going to sell to those people who are very

23

highly educated is quality of life and the

24

opportunity to do challenging working.

25

Okay, back to
And

You need to grow the companies, you need to

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Anyone else?

And you can put
Because what

I bring up that
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1

concern of mine, and I'm glad you just mentioned

2

your experience with Molokai.

3

grew up in a plantation environment, and unless you

4

left the island, you would only think your world is

5

a plantation environment.

6

provided more opportunities, but if we're going to

7

make this County healthier and have the sister

8

islands participate with what it takes to provide

9

our quality of life for all our residents, then each

10

Because for myself, I

On Maui you have -- we've

sister island must have a bit of diversification.
Lanai, of course I'm not thrilled with a

11
12

one-industry island.

13

employer has financial difficulties, your whole

14

island has financial difficulties.

15

diversification in high technology for myself is

16

that both islands have lands available.

17

water intensive requirements.

18

educational system in place, we can have our people

19

trained and qualified for the opportunities your

20

industry provides us, and, you know r nothing is as

21

successful as seeing something happening where you

22

live.

23

It's not healthy.

Your one

And so

It's not

With the proper

And I just share that because I think we have

24

great opportunities to embracer and, you know/ for

25

Lanai, we have a lot of -- not a lot of -- for Lanai
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1

it would be considered a lot of land.

The County

2

has land that we could utilize and the State has

3

land that we could utilize to develop the

4

infrastructure that hopefully entities like

5

yourselves would consider some type of business

6

venture to make sense and come to Lanai.

7

bring up that -- my concern of security because I

8

believe we can provide tremendous levels of good

9

security that would not only protect your product,

And I

10

but also help you not raid each other's employees

11

either, in a sense.

12

So I just bring that up as opportunities that

13

I hope more people look at that this County is ready

14

and we've advocated for and I'm -- you know, I hope

15

our people are ready to move forward in this area.

16

So thank you.

17
18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any further questions or

comments?

19

If not, Jeanne, thank you very much for your

20

presentation this morning, and to the panelists and

21

the persons who came to support the cause here.

22

thank you very much for your appearance.

23

learned a lot todaYI and I think Mr. Hokama's point

24

about participating in the general plan is an

25

excellent one.

I think we

And this is the time, as we go
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through the process now, to make sure that we are

2

addressing an industry that is very, very important

3

to us now and our future.

4

bringing that up, Mr. Hokama.

So I appreciate your
That's quite timely.

5

And to the panelists, I know you folks are

6

very busy, and I appreciate the time you've taken

7

out of your schedules to come here to enlighten us

8

and give us the opportunity to find out more about

9

your different programs.

10

holidays to all of you.

And best wishes and happy
I thank you very much.

We'll take another recess while we -- we'll

11

12

go through -- Jeanne, any closing remarks you wanted

13

to make?

14

MS. SKOG:

Well, I wanted to thank you as well for the

15

time.

We always appreciate the time to update you

16

on where high tech has gone, particularly because

17

you have been a part of the investment and energy

18

that it's taken to get it to this point.

19

that you've gotten a sense of the potential here, as

20

well as gotten a sense at -- of the kind of -- the

21

flavor of the companies that are here, not just in

22

terms of their particular sciences and so forth, but

23

that it is a great community.

24

closely with all of these companies on a regular

25

basis and they are very sensitive about the cultural

We work very, very
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1

and historical and environmental concerns of the

2

community and have demonstrated that day in and day

3

out in what they've chosen to do and how they've

4

chosen to work with the kids in the community and

5

with education and so forth.

6

them very much for that.

7

really nice relationship to work with them, so thank

8

you very much.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

So we really thank

It is -- it's been a

Thank you.

10

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chair.

Yes.
One more question for Ms. Skog, if

13

she would entertain it.

14

with us.

15

system and what do we need to do or what can the

16

County do to improve that segment to ensure

17

qualified employees for your industry?

18

high school program?

19

school program, we need more classes and more

20

instructors in high school programs.

21

communities colleges to step up and utilize the

22

ability to use their labs on Lanai and Molokai more

23

to offer them courses.

24

what is the industry's comments, please.

25

MS. SKOG:

I need you to be real frank

What is our deficits in our educational

Is it in the

And whatever it be, high

We need the

We need four-year -- tell us

And I would like my colleagues to share their
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1

thoughts as well, if they have any.

Just a couple

2

quick -- quick comments.

3

have to intervene very early, and -- in fact through

4

the Women in Tech program we are going to drive into

5

the elementary level beginning this year, elementary

6

for us being as early as fourth grade.

7

you've got to get the interest there and then usher

8

it through, and then the ushering through is the

9

other comment, that there has to be continuum.

For one thing, I think we

Because

10

It can't be a stop and start kind of thing

11

where you have a robust program in the elementary

12

level and then it wanes in the, you know, middle

13

school and then maybe spotty in the high school or

14

whatever.

15

board to keep kids in that -- what we call the

16

pipeline.

17

think the coordination is tied to that.

18

work really closely with the community college,

19

which will be UH Maui, as well as with the UH in

20

Manoa and UH Hilo, from that point of view.

21

that -- that collaboration and continuum is really,

22

really critical.

23

There's got to be a continuum across the

So I think that's really important.

I think we have to

I

We try to

So

I know it seems self

24

serving, but Project East is a tremendous program.

25

That is the kind of program that is relevant for the
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1

kinds of careers that these kids are going into

and

2

supporting those kinds of efforts in schools would

3

be very important.

4

things are at the State level, that all of our

5

communities, not just Maui County, have to not look

6

at it as a State responsibility.

7

fundamentally will affect all of uS

8

State does or does not do what they can or cannot

9

do.

l

I think given the state of where

Because it
I

whether the

So we have to be prepared to invest in that

l

10

because ultimately it's about building work force.

11

It's not just education in a silo and then work

12

force is separate from that.

13

So we've got to be -- all have, you know, a share in

14

that.

15

time to time about

16

State's job.

17

community's job, because we've got to look after

18

those kids and look after their futures.

19

comments from you on education?

20

MR. BAL:

It all goes together.

And I know the Council's been careful from
I

you know, doing so called the

It fundamentally becomes our

Any

I think one more aspect, and I think it's

21

relatively clearly recognized, but it probably bears

22

emphasis, if you look at -- and I don't

23

to make the generalization, but I think if you look

24

at the successful research activities in the

25

mainland, Triangle Park in North Carolina, Stanford
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1

area, northern California, they tend to grow up and

2

thrive around good four-year university

3

institutions.

4

successful activities, I think.

That is a common feature of the most

Here, the fact that we're migrating toward a

5

6

four-year institution under the University of Hawaii

7

I think is a large positive step.

8

listening to President Dobelle last week, however,

9

saying that just because you start offering courses

I was just

10

at the Maui Community College in a four-year

11

curriculum, doesn't make you a four-year

12

institution.

13

yet, but I think one of the characteristics of

14

success in the research and development and

15

technology community is a strong four-year

16

institution that is pushing graduates out into the

17

community.

18
19

20

So I think there's a long way to go

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Mr. Hunter.

Can you use the mike,

please.
MR. HUNTER:

Yes.

The -- certainly I'd agree with Jeanne

21

that engaging with students at an early age is

22

really important.

23

made at engaging their parents.

24

be equally important, because I come from an

25

uneducated familYI so does my wife.

I don't know what effort has been
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1

first person in her family to graduate from high

2

school.

3

were encouraged by our families into education.

4

what I recall is that when I was in high school that

5

there was a space program in the United States.

6

There something very heady, opportunities that were

7

very apparent.

8

all the time.

9

that motivated me to go into science.

10

We both have college degrees, and -- but we
And

They were on the national television
We were putting men in space.

And

And also I had worked equivalent to working

11

in cane fields, and I was looking for an opportunity

12

that was not working seven days a week in the hot

13

sun, and so I found it.

14

kids were offered -- the technology companies here

15

are a resource.

16

role models for the children, and if there's some

17

way to possibly get engagement with the parents so

18

the parents know that there is really a value in

19

encouraging their children through education.

20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

21

MR. VLIET:

And I think that if the

If we can find a way to let them be

Thank you.

Actually, I was -- I don't disagree with

22

anything any of the other panelists have said.

I

23

mean, science has to be cool, both for the kids and

24

the parents.

25

other thing is valuing entrepreneurship.

They have to value education, but the
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1

people here in Hawaii, you know, Filipino, Japanese,

2

Korean, Hawaiian, whatever, women -- in fact,

3

after I joined Akimeka, MEDB sponsored the Cisco

4

training for native Hawaiian girls.

5

I grew up on Molokai, and so I said, you know, you

6

guys could start Three Titas Networking.

right

And, you know,

Now, you know, all the other people in the

7

8

company were -- don't say that, but think of it, if

9

you encourage folks here to start their own

10

companies, they go off to school, MIT, Harvard,

11

Yale, Princeton, all that kind of good stuff and

12

they come home and see an opportunity to start a

13

business, take that doctoral research that they did

14

and apply it to commercial or defense problem,

15

that's the kind of thing -- because they're going to

16

come home and they're going to see those other kids

17

who went to Baldwin High or Lanai High or wherever,

18

and they're going to say, yeah/ you know, but I went

19

to MIT and I went to this and I got my post doc and

20

I

21

have to be a $50 million company or a Boeing.

22

can be a ten- or 20-person company.

23

uses that model.

24

encourage people and it's going to start snow

25

balling.

came home and I

I

started a company.

And it doesn't

I

mean{ Trex

And that's how you're going to

mean, no one in this room can
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1

single-handedly wave their hands and do it, but

2

that's another key.

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other comments?

If not,

5

thank you very much for being here.

6

appreciate your presence.

7

we'll take a short break while we change over to the

8

next item, which will be EED-14, the County of

9

Maui's Resource

10

Business Resource Center.

Okay,

(Gavel) .

10:56 a.m.

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

At this time, Members,

recess, subject to the call of the Chair.

11

14

We really

11: 03 a.m.

(Gavel)

reconvene.
ITEM NO. 14:

Okay, the meeting please

Thank you, Members.

MAUI COUNTY BUSINESS RESOURCE CENTER
(C.C. No. 03-251)

16

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

At this time we're going to be taking up

18

Item No. 14, the Maui County Business Resource

19

Center.

20

introductions.

21

Development, Lynn Araki-Regan, and from her office

22

Kalbert Young

23

believe is your title, and from Corp. Counsel we

24

welcome Dudley Akama, who is making his debut in a

25

Council Committee meeting.

At this time I'd just like to do some

I

From the Office of Economic

the Small Business Advocate, I

Welcome.

From our
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Staff, again, once again, we have Tammy and Lance.
At this time, Members, we're going to take

2
3

testimony on this Item No. 14.

4

up to testify is Alexa Betts Basinger, will be

5

followed by Lynne Woods.

6

three minutes and a minute to conclude.

7

cell phones or pagers, please turn them to the

8

silent or off position or we'll throw you out with

9

your technical thing.

10

And remember you have

Just kidding.

If you have

Okay, go

ahead.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

11
12

First person signed

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Good morning, Madam Chair, and

13

Members.

14

Pacific's Project Director for the 62 Market Street

15

project, which includes the Wailuku Small Business

16

Center.

17

Office of Economic Development's planned project at

18

Maui Mall.

19

primarily for referral and for marketing purposes.

20

I think it's a great way to let small business and

21

people interested in small business learn what's

22

available in Maui County.

23

I am Alexa Betts Basinger, and I am Lokahi

I am here to testify on behalf of the

CHAIR TAVARES:

We have signed on as a licensee to --

Thank you.

Any questions?

Any questions for the

24

testifier?

You said you had, for Lokahi Pacific, a

25

small business center yourselves?
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MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Yes, we do.

The Wailuku Small

2

Business Center is a business incubator, and we will

3

be -- at any given time we will be incubating nine

4

low tech businesses and upwards to 30 food specialty

5

item entrepreneurs at any given time.

6

our overall project of incubation for small

7

businesses is that we will have in our library

8

available all of the same things.

9

however, have actual members from each of these

And part of

We will not,

10

organizations at our facility, but we will be able

11

to refer.

12

that.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes! we will be doing something like

Okay, thank you.

Any questions?

Okay, if

14

not, thank you.

15

our final testifier

16

wishes to testify, please come forward and sign up.

17

MS. WOODS:

Lynne Woods, will be followed by
l

Leslie Wilkins.

If anyone else

Good morning, Madam Chair, Committee Members.

18

I was sitting there listening to MEO's [sic]

19

presentation.

20

amount of contribution to our economy that comes in

21

from Federal dollars and the work that they do down

22

there.

23

the education component, too, that Leslie is working

24

on, so I think we all learned quite a bit here

25

today.

I'm always very astounded by the

And the Chamber is extremely supportive of
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My name is Lynne Woods, and I am testifying

2

before you today on behalf of the Maui Chamber of

3

Commerce and its business membership.

4

testified two weeks ago, very much in support of the

5

Maui County Business Resource Center.

6

just recently on behalf of our membership

7

particularly Made in Maui's members, signed a

8

license agreement to participate in this center.

9

We are, as I

And I have
I

and

I don't know if any of you have attempted to

10

open a small business

11

often happens is that people drop into the Chamber

12

to understand how do they open a small business

13

just to give you a small list of where we have to

14

physically refer them to go and -- is we have to

15

depending on the kind of business

16

have to send them to the State offices

17

Tax Department I and Health Department.

18

to send them to the Federal government Tax

19

Department for their numbers.

20

to go, if they're going to do rent -- rent a

21

commercial facilitYI they have to go to the County's

22

Department of Planning in order to get a permit to

23

do renovations on the inside of the building.

24

to let you know

25

through that process! it took four months to get a

I

I

but one of the things that

l

l

of course

l

we

DCCA

I

the

l

and

We also have

They need also then

And

having recently just had to go
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1

permit to change two walls.

2

process.

So that's not an easy

It's terrible.

You have to send them to the Business

3

4

Research Library in Kihei to look up marketing and

5

demographic information.

6

them over to the college, and you certainly have to

7

send them up to Lynn Araki's Office of Economic

8

Development.

9

to climb in your car and go to.

Sometimes you have to send

That's about six stops that you've got

This office is going to eliminate that.

10

It

11

will be a one stop, find all your information, get

12

your forms, click into all of the other agencies

13

that are here to help you, and we are most, most

14

impressed with this effort and are solidly behind it

15

and are ready to go ourselves to use it.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Lynne, could you explain a

17

little bit about -- I know you folks started to look

18

at a one-stop center at one point.

19

that experience with us, please?

20

MS. WOODS:

Yes, we did.

Could you share

As a matter of fact, we worked

21

on that for about a year, gathering non-profit

22

agencies.

23

part of that, a number of other agencies.

24

when it came down to the bottom line, we were going

25

to have to sign for a $2 million bank loan, and as

We did work with -- Lokahi Pacific was
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1

you can well imagine, my Board of Directors was not

2

very excited about that idea.

3

commitment.

4

building or we were also working potentially with

5

Jonathan Starr to maybe renovate -- totally renovate

6

one of his buildings, but it was just a fiscal

7

responsibility that we just could not assume.

8

kind of stepped aside.

It was a huge

We were going to either build a new

So we

Part of that was an incubator center, which

9

10

we are so thrilled that Lokahi Pacific is moving

11

ahead with that! and part of it was this one-stop

12

idea.

13

the County OED at that particular time was also very

14

involved in our conversations, so we're pretty

15

thrilled that the County's taking this over.

16
17

And while we were going through those talks,

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, good.

Any questions for Lynne?

have one more, Lynne.

18

MS. WOODS:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.
Could you -- could you tell us what is

20

different than what the Chamber does and what the

21

one-stop center is going to do?

22

I

MS. WOODS:

You know, mostly what we do, Madam Chair, is

23

business consulting.

So if you were a member or not

24

a member and you were starting a business or you had

25

one and if you had issues that you needed to corne
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1

and talk about, we do free business consulting.

2

do it personally.

3

business or you're just moving here, you often go to

4

the Chamber of Commerce to find out what it is you

5

need to do.

6

absorb all of that, nor can we move and pay more

7

rent, given our budget.

8
9

I

If you're just starting a

So we don't have the physical space to

So what we do is we sit them down and take
them through the whole process.

So you're going to

10

go to the Federal government and these are the forms

11

that you're going to -- that you have to get.

12

can go on line to DCCA and this is what you have to

13

accomplish, register your corporation or your LLC.

14

First you have to talk to -- you need to talk to a

15

tax attorney or an accountant to be clear about that

16

information.

17

office with this address to get this.

18

aware of all the things you have to do.

19

have the facility to put it in one place.

20

this one-stop economic center I'm -- I know is going

21

to be really very, very helpful in terms of sort of

22

coordinating all that.

23

You

Then we have to send you to this
So we're
We don't
This--

The other thing that's really important is a

24

lot of these -- a lot of the times when you're

25

sending people over to SBDC or any of these other
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1

places, they have really small facilities and

2

they're out of the way.

3

and office space and places where these people will

4

be able to sit and do their -- their kinds of

5

counseling too is going to be really important.

6
7

CHAIR TAVARES:

MS. WOODS:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

10

Thank you for your comments, Lynne.

questions for Lynne?

8

With this central location

Any

If not! thank you very much.

Thank you.
Okay! Leslie Wilkins is our last person

signed up to testify.

11

MS. WILKINS:

Good morning.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

MS. WILKINS:

Good morning.
Committee Chair Tavares and Members of the

14

Committee! thank you for this opportunity to testify

15

on behalf of Maui Economic Development Board's Women

16

in Technology project.

17

executed an agreement! a licensee agreement, to have

18

a space within the one-stop resource center for the

19

Women in Technology program.

20

have a kiosk there to look at the options! the

21

emerging options that are available for women in

22

technology.

We too have recently

It is our intent to

23

Bottom line, women are the major consumers in

24

our society, so having a retail access point to give

25

them information is very important.

I don't know of

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(AliA)

t:;?4-?nqn

EED 12/1/03

76

1

any working mothers that don't have to patronize

2

Longs Drugs or Star Market at some juncture in their

3

busy work weeks, so we think it's an optimal

4

visibility spot.

5

Within the kiosk we would like to tap into

6

the fact that

you saw the economic

7

self-sufficiency study, that it takes about $50,000

8

a year to maintain that level for working families,

9

and technology jobs pay more than traditional female

10

jobs that are on average about $25,000 a year.

We

11

also look to infuse into that kiosk the ability

12

we've been very fortunate, knock on wood, to receive

13

effective July '04 some Federal dollars from the

14

U.S. Department of Agriculture to look at supporting

15

women technology owners, entrepreneurs, and we know

16

that entrepreneuralism is very important for women.

17

They're opening businesses at twice the rate of men

18

in our State, so to give them opportunities to open

19

tech companies is another part of our counseling

20

services that we hope to integrate into the kiosk.

21

And as you know, Federal contractors need to get

22

more hands in the money of women-owned business, and

23

there's some special preferences given for Federal

24

funding.

25

to reach women in that area.

So we would like to maximize the potential
That is the conclusion
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of our presentation, and thank you for this

2

opportunity to testify.

3
4

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Could you identify yourself for the

record.
MS. WILKINS:

Oh, I'm sorry.

Leslie Wilkins with Maui

6

Economic Development Board.

7

Technology project there.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

8

9

10

I direct the Women in

CHAIR TAVARES:
Leslie?

Thank you, Leslie.

Any questions for

If not, thanks very much.
At this time I'd like to turn a moment to

11

12

give a moment to our Staff to kind of update you on

13

what's in and what's not in the binders, because

14

we've had a lot of -- a flurry of paperwork that has

15

come and we've gotten even duplicates of things

16

because of -- I don't know what because of, but let

17

me have Lance explain these to you.

18

MR. TAGUCHI:

Thank you, Chair Tavares.

Basically what

19

you have in your binder is via a transmittal letter

20

dated November 24th.

21

the proposed resolution and draft licenses for the

22

Maui County Business Resource Center.

23

you should have

24

28th, you should have the information requested at

25

the EED 11/17 meeting, and finally in your binders

You should find in your binder

After that

- via a transmittal letter November
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you should have via a document transmittal November

2

28th, from Committee Chair Tavares, you will find

3

the signed licenses that were signed by the

4

different licensees.
Distributed to you in this meeting you should

5
6

find an additional license that was signed by a

7

licensee subsequent to the initial licenses being

8

submitted.

9

resolution, which has subsequently been revised.

You should also find a revised

10

And finally, you should have two letters in support

11

of the project.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

right?

14

MR. TAGUCHI:

From the same person, the same letter,

Yes.

I think there was a slight

15

miscommunication, but the letter is pretty much the

16

same.

17
18
19

CHAIR TAVARES:

Any questions about the handouts?

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

The

20

resolution, can you point out the changes, the

21

revisions on the reso that was passed out this

22

morning?

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, could we have either Ms. Araki or

24

Mr. Akama highlight those changes for us in the

25

resolution?
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MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

I believe the only change that Traci

2

Fujita-Villarosa, the Deputy Corporation Counsel who

3

prepared this and approved as to legality and form,

4

is the second paragraph on page 2, which makes

5

reference to the various exhibits.

6

according to my comparing the two versions, are the

7

same.

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Everything else,

So the addition would be where it

says pursuant to license agreements substantially
conforming to Exhibits 1 through 14?

11

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Yes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Okay! thank you.

Any other questions

14

about the information?

15

time, Ms. Araki-Regan! could we turn this program

16

over to you and if you could go through it with us.

17

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Okay.

Okay, seeing none, at this

Although it was mentioned two

18

weeks ago at the last Energy and Economic

19

Development Committee hearing what the purpose of

20

this Business Resource Center is! I thought I'd

21

provide the people in the audience who did not

22

observe the hearing two weeks ago a brief overview.

23

The County's Office of Economic Development

24

intends to establish a Maui County Business Resource

25

Center in a 1,600 square foot retail unit at Maui
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1

Mall to help entrepreneurs and business owners

2

successfully start or expand the business! as well

3

as to assist individuals looking for new employment

4

and job opportunities.

5

business consultation services, and an abundance of

6

resources at the center, participants will learn

7

about career opportunities, work force development

8

training, and the fundamentals of starting a

9

business and the like.

Through series of workshops,

We believe that the center

10

will provide a broad range of vital economic

11

development tools for individuals, organizations,

12

and the community as a whole.

13

As Lance Taguchi mentioned, we have forwarded

14

the license agreements to the various non-profit

15

organizations which have expressed interest in being

16

our partners at the Resource Center, as well as

17

as well as obtained executed license agreements from

18

the various organizations, as well as we have

19

recently had the lease agreement executed by all

20

parties.

21

For all of these reasons and the testimonies

22

provided two weeks ago, as well as the testimonies

23

provided today! both oral and written, you know, we

24

would respectfully request that this Committee

25

recommend the adoption of the proposed resolution
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2

before you.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes, thank you.

And before I forget, was

3

there anyone else who wished to testify on this

4

item?

5

testimony portion with no objection.

If not, Members, I'll formally close the

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

No obj ections.
And also, if we could have, as part of the

8

record, the written testimony from Raymond

9

Jefferson, Deputy Director of DBEDT at the State

10

level, who sends a letter supporting the business

11

center.

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

No objections.
No objection, thank you, Members.

Okay,

14

any questions for Ms. Araki-Regan or for Kalbert at

15

this point?

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Madam Chair.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
Was there a request at the last

19

meeting to have extracted out the portion of the

20

Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy Report

21

of 1999?

22

that specific portion that talks about the one

23

shop -- one-stop shop

24

entrepreneur information center?

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Was there a request to have extracted out

shopping business and

Yes, and I think in that first -- the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(~(H~)

t:;?4

?()q()

EED 12/1/03

82

1

first -- one of the first -

2

transmittal letter, I think that attachment B --

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

Development Strategy Report that you referred to.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

Attachment B.

-- contains the Comprehensive Economic

6

8

the November 28th

There it is.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Yeah, so that was provided.

It's in that

big packet, so it's -COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

-- difficult to get through.
Thank you.

And the other question I

12

had, Madam Chair, unless there's somebody who wants

13

to stay in this area, I think an issue that I raised

14

last time was the second be it resolved, authorizing

15

the Mayor to negotiate and execute any and all

16

documents necessary to facilitate the purpose of

17

this resolution.

18

about that, because that basically allows the Mayor

19

to do all those things without having to come back.

20

Because we're kind of giving him an approval

21

upfront, prior to even being able to see anything

22

that -- from a process-oriented standpoint we're not

23

going to be able to see, because we're already

24

giving him the approval to do all these things.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

And I just had a

a concern

Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so that was a general concern I

2

had, Madam Chair.

And I don't know, as Chair, how

3

you felt about us moving forward with this type of

4

be it resolve clause here in the docket.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, I think we all had that concern at

6

the last

7

Corporation Counsel at that time to provide

8

clarification on the jurisdiction and areas of

9

responsibility in this -- as it pertains to this

at the last meeting, and we were asking

10

item or this type of item on licenses and leases and

11

agreements, where does the Mayor's authority start

12

and stop and where does the Council's authority

13

start and stop.
Mr. Akama, are you able to respond to that?

14
15

MR. AKAMA:

If I understand the Chair's question

16

correctly, you're asking whether the Mayor has the

17

authority in fact as conferred to him in Item 2; is

18

that your question?

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

MR. AKAMA:

Yes, it is.

All right.

The only agreements that will be

21

negotiated in this manner are the lease agreement

22

and license agreements with the individual

23

concessionaires, and -- thus far it is my

24

understanding that eight out of 12 have agreed to

25

of the concessionaires have agreed to enter these
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1

license agreements.

2

under the Charter is authorized ultimately to

3

negotiate and to execute all documents necessary.

4

Yes, according to the Charter he would be the one to

5

have the authority to ultimately approve and sign

6

these license agreements as well as the lease

7

agreement.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And as -- it is the Mayor who

Are there any requirements that any

of these -- and let me back up.

Mr. Akama, my

10

concern is that the language in Number 2 talks about

11

the necessity to facilitate the purpose of the

12

resolution.

13

most of the whereas clauses -- or the specifics talk

14

about the -- how shall I say?

15

granting of license agreements to and then

16

specifically list out those.

17

whereases in there that get rather general, you

18

know, and I can see that it's general comments

19

working in towards, you know, funneling into the

20

specifics, but because of the language of Number 2,

21

it entails the whole resolution, not just the

22

specifics in the last whereas.

23

And although the resolution in -- in

Talks about the

There's many other

And that, again, I'm just pointing out an

24

observation, and I just want to make sure that this

25

authorization doesn't go beyond the scope of what
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1

you just talked about with respects to executing --

2

executing the license agreements and the leases that

3

are listed in that final whereas.

4

MR. AKAMA:

It's just one lease with A&B, that is the

5

lease for the 1,600-square-foot premises.

So that

6

is only one lease, and the license agreements are --

7

are with these individuals prospective

8

concessionaires who will be using the space

9

smaller spaces free of charge.

the

So, yes, it is

10

limited by the language of the last whereas, as you

11

indicated to those purposes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So this Number 2 be it resolve

13

doesn't go beyond that last whereas?

There are,

14

don't know, five, six whereases prior to that that

15

has some general, again, you know, information with

16

what the goal is trying to -- you know, stating the

17

establishment of the resource center, the value of

18

the asset of this, the information that's located in

19

the report, the '99 report, the concept and how it's

20

proven to be useful, and then it gets into it's

21

currently negotiating with A&B Properties.

22

this prevent us from what if those lease discussions

23

break down/ as an example, because as of yet I don't

24

think we have a completed agreement in front of us,

25

so they went on to somebody else and decided we
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1

don't want it there.

We're going to go look some

2

place else because we weren't successful or the

3

Mayor wasn't successful with his negotiations with

4

A&B.

5

be it resolved language and negotiations broke down

6

with A&B Properties, would this language still allow

7

the Mayor to move forward negotiating with somebody

8

else

9

MR. AKAMA:

So if we were to approve this now based on the

No.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

MR. AKAMA:

No.

-- to go get property?

It's very restricted.

So this

12

essentially authorizes the Office of Economic

13

Development by way of the Mayor to negotiate this

14

lease only at Maui Mall with A&B.

15

specific.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Okay, thank you.

It's very

I'll yield, Chair.

Any other questions

18

about the resolution?

I have a comment about that

19

Number 2 that Mr. Kane brings up.

20

substitute some language in there so that it's

21

execute any and all documents necessary to

22

facilitate the establishment and implementation of

23

the Maui County Business Resource Center?

24

Mr. Kane, I'd like your comment first,

25

help, instead of being so broad.

Could we perhaps
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That's what I'm trying to lead to.

2

And I know -- I don't know if Corp. Counsel's going

3

to state that what we're -- we're requesting a

4

comment on would be considered redundant.

5

because the language is so general and because the

6

whereas is kind of broad in the picture, the

7

language, although

8

is sayingr that it's very specific, I would feel

9

more comfortable if there was specific reference

Again,

you know, I hear what Mr. Akama

t

10

points within the Number 2 be it resolved that keeps

11

it very tight.

12

limit the work that Economic Development is trying

13

to do.

14

the language is very clear and concise, instead of

15

we don't have any potential loopholes or gray areas

16

later on that create any potential conflicts between

17

the Administrative branch and Legislative branch on

18

the discussion and the intent of this resolution.

19

So I would support, Member -- Chair Tavares r your

20

your, you know r moving towards that direction and

21

kind of tightening it up, the language.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

You know r and againr it's not to

It's just basically let's -- let's make sure

Actually, we could tighten it up further

23

by saying, you know, establishment and

24

implementation of the Maui County Business Resource

25

Center at Maui Mall.

That would make it real
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specific.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'd be supportive of that Member --

Chair Tavares.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any comments, Ms. Araki-Regan

or Mr. Akama, if we added that language in there?
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

I have no problem.

My only comment is

7

that -- the fact that it -- that sentence --

8

paragraph 2 states that the Mayor's authorized to

9

negotiate and execute any and all documents

10

necessary to facilitate the purpose of this

11

resolution, and that the resolution specifically

12

outlines the whole concept of the Business Resource

13

Center at Maui Mall and at no vague location.

14

specifically states Maui Mall, that I would think

15

paragraph 2 is sufficient as is, but the change

16

wouldn't

17

anything for us or lessen the requirements or

18

documents that Mayor would have to execute.

19

either way.

20

like I said, the purpose of this resolution has to

21

deal with the Maui County Business Resource Center

22

being at Maui Mall.

23

though.

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

Counsel?

It

you know, wouldn't really change

It doesn't matter.

It's just that,

So it doesn't matter reallYI

Okay, thank you.

Any comments, Mr. Corp.
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1

MR. AKAMA:

No comments.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

At this time, Members, I would

3

offer to amend the resolution.

4

do it as a friendly thing or do we have to do it --

5

ohl nO I we have to do it formally.

6

recommend that we amend the proposed resolution to

7

include in Number 2 after the word "the" add

8

"establishment and implementation of the Maui County

9

Business Resource"

"Business Resource Center at

10

Maui Mall,lI period

not period, then continue with

11

the other -- the last Number 3.

12

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

15

Okay.

And I guess we can

Yeah, I would

So moved.
So it's been moved to amend the

resolution in Number 2.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Madam Chair, perhaps maybe we can

16

just have your recommendation incorporated into your

17

main motion --

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

Oh, okay.
-- for -- to approving the

resolution.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh, all right.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And that way we can -- instead of

23

moving on the floor a main motion as an amendment

24

with something we have on the floor --

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, all right.

That sounds good.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

Yeah.

You want to withdraw your motion,

Mr. Carroll?

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Withdrawn.

Oh, thank you very much.

Since we had no

6

second, it died anyway.

7

look at the resolution and accept my recommendation

8

or hear my recommendation?

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR TAVARES:

Member -- Members ready to

Madam Chair, your recommendation.

My recommendation is to adopt the

11

resolution -- the revised resolution that was

12

presented to us this morning with the amendment to

13

Number 2[ that Number 2 would read that the Mayor is

14

authorized to negotiate and execute any and all

15

documents necessary to facilitate the establishment

16

and implementation of the Maui County Business

17

Resource Center at Maui Mall.

18

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

Second.

Okay, it's been moved and second.

Any

discussion?

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

So moved.

Madam Chair.

Mr. Kane.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

And I

appreciate your amendment, and although I agree with
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1

both Mr. Akama and Ms. Regan that, you know, the

2

language is perhaps not necessary, it comes down to

3

a judgment, and I think this provides clarity.

4

MS. ARAKI - REGAN:

Sure.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

,

And that there's no question that

6

this is what the resolution's purposes and intent

7

is.

8

down to specifics in the whereas, but then really

9

the force and effect almost, if you will, although I

10

know resos don't have force and effect, really comes

11

down to the be it resolved portions, and that's

12

where the clarity is needed.

13

that -- that request, Chair, to have that

14

incorporated and I'll be supportive with moving

15

forward to the full Council this recommendation.

16

Because it does -- the resolution does bring it

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

So I appreciate

I think we should

17

also -- we should talk about

18

Mall Shopping Center, since that's their official

19

title.

20

but let's be a little more official.

21

mind that we add that in there.

22

- or state that Maui

We all know where that is and what that is,
So if we don't

Any other discussion regarding the

23

resolution?

Ms. Araki-Regan, could we have an

24

update on the lease agreement with Maui Mall before

25

we act on this?
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MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Actually, over the past weekend we were

2

pretty busy, our office was.

3

executed by all parties, A&B Properties, County of

4

Maui, by Mayor Arakawa, Director of Finance Keith

5

Regan, myself, and Traci Fujita-Villarosa.

6

been sick and she was hoping to be here, but she's

7

sick with pneumonia, but she was able to sign --

8

review it thoroughly as well as to sign it over the

9

past weekend, and we were able to get it from her

10
11

We had the lease

She's

this morning.
CHAIR TAVARES:

May I inquire what is the effective date

12

of the agreement and where are you with meeting a

13

time line to actually physically move in there or do

14

you have to do months of renovations or stuff?

15

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

The improvements are pretty minimal.

16

The only thing that needs to be done is

17

re-carpeting, which A&B Properties has agreed to pay

18

for, as outlined in the lease agreement.

19

rent commencement date depends on when they're able

20

to complete the -- such improvements.
Oh , okay, good.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

And the

Mr. Mateo.
And good

23

morning.

24

regarding the lease agreement, the term is one year.

25

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

To continue on the same questions

With an option to renew.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

And the options to renew, and options

2

would be standard like the same amount that's being

3

charged for the lease agreement now is

4

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

5

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

Yeah/ it's an additional $64 per month.
Okay, thank you.

Okay, Members, any other question or

comments?

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

10

Madam Chair.

Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We don't have a copy of the working

11

lease agreement, that's correct?

12

here with us?

13

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It's here?

It's attached.
What part?

15

of license agreements.

16

sorry.

17

MR. AKAMA:

We don't have that

I mean, I see a whole lot

That's what I see.

I'm

Councilman Kane, it's in the -- it's in the

18

packet that was submitted as a response to the

19

previous Committee's request, and it's attachment E.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

MR. AKAMA:

Thank you.

It's a copy of the proposed license agreement,

22

but the license -- I'm sorry, the lease agreement,

23

but the lease agreement that was signed is the same

24

version that is provided in your packet.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

So on the November 28th transmittal.
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1

MR. AKAMA:

That's correct.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other questions or

4

comments?

Okay, Members, if we could also include

5

in the motion to file this item.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

No objection.

No objection, thank you.

Are you ready

8

for the vote?

9

resolution as amended, please signify by saying

10

All those in favor of approving the

flaye."

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

VOTE: AYES:

14

15

All those opposed?
Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, Kane,
Vice-Chair Mateo and Chair Tavares.
None.
None.
None.
None.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

16

MOTION CARRIED.
17

ACTION:
18

19
20

ADOPTION of revised proposed resolution
and FILING of communication.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, motion carries.

Any announcements?

Ms. Araki-Regan, you

21

want -- you have some closing remarks?

22

worked very hard to get these license agreements and

23

lease done.

24

MS. ARAKI -REGAN:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

I know you

Maybe now you can sleep tonight.
Yeah, I just want to --

But thank you.
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MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

I just wanted to thank Committee Chair

2

Tavares for her patience and support for this

3

project, as well as to the Committee members of this

4

Committee, thank you very much.

5

Raatz and Lance Taguchi for helping us move this

6

along and answer any questions we

7

through last week as well as weeks prior.

8

been really, really helpful, and I know the Council

9

members are very fortunate to have a wonderful staff

As well as to David

- we have all
They've

10

at the Office of Council Services.

11

staff, primarily Kalbert Young and our support staff

12

for helping us prepare these -- a lot of these

13

documents, letters, memos, so that we can accomplish

14

our goal today with providing you the necessary

15

documentation to get this approved.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

As well as to my

Thank you.

Okay, thank you, Ms. Regan.

I think we're

17

kind of all looking forward to seeing how this

18

works.

19

the beginning! and knowing that we've got support

20

from the community as wide -- widespread support or

21

broad-based support, especially from the Chamber! I

22

know the Chamber was trying to do this a few years

23

ago and then it kind of just went awaYt so it must

24

be a very difficult thing to try to undertake.

25

I'm pleased that the Office of Economic Development

I mean! I've been skeptical about this from
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1

is willing to give it a try, and we'll be looking

2

forward to it, and maybe there are folks out there

3

in our community who are waiting for this too so

4

they don't have to go driving allover the

5

countryside in order to find out how to start a

6

business.

Do you have a projected date

7

for this?

You know, carpet shouldn't take more than

8

a month or so to get in.

9

MR. YOUNG:

open date

Madam Chair, I would just say that since the

10

lease was only fully signed by all interested

11

parties this past holiday weekend, we'll of course

12

be following up with the property management company

13

to settle on a date for the carpet installation, and

14

at which time our office needs to undergo some

15

requests for installation of phone service,

16

electricity, et cetera, you know, other utility

17

items.

18

probably take around the three- to four-week period.

19

So we would look -- we would look to it being

20

established right around the beginning of the new

21

year, so we'll start the new year fresh in the new

22

center.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

So we would expect that that process could

Okay.

Well, we'll look forward to it.

24

11m sure we'll see announcements regarding its

25

opening and blessing and dedication and all that
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1

good stuff that goes with our local office openings

2

here.

3

ITEM NO.7:

Mr. Carroll.
COUNTY OF MAUl ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM
(C.C. No. 03-127)

4

5
6

7

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you, Chair.

EED-7, were we

going to file that?
CHAIR TAVARES:

No, we're not going to file it.

We're

8

deferring EED-7.

I'm sorry, we never took official

9

action on there.

We'll be deferring Item No.7,

10

with no objection.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

ACTION:

No objections.

DEFER pending further discussion.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Madam Chair.

Yes.
Can I make a request at the final

18

since the lease agreement was finalized this

19

weekend, if we can have a final copy submitted along

20

with

21

gets to full Council for consideration.

or attached to the Committee report when it

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

Comments?

Okay, we'll see that that happens.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other announcements?

All right, thank you for being here,
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Members.
ADJOURN:

This meeting is adjourned.

11: 40 a.m.
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAII
SS.

3
4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

6
7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I

further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 31st day of December, 2003, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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